

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For April 4th, 2022

The regularmeeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order byChairman, Calvin Preuss at 7:00 PM. All Town board members were present. 5 town residents were also present. 
The Board cited the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motionby Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. Town bills were approved and paid with a motionby Jeff Oppor, 2nd by Gary Chich.
The Treasurers reports were given and approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor.

NEW BUSINESS:
The 2021 Financial Statement was presented to the board by the clerk. A motion to approve the 2021 Financial Statement was made by Jeff Oppor and 2nd by Gary Chich. It will be also reviewed at the Annual Meeting on April 19th.
A conditional use permit for Mark Sellnerwas on the agenda. After review, the permit was approved with a motion by Jeff Oppor, 2nd by Gary Chich. Clerk will notify zoning office of approval. 
The water bubbler in the town hall has been removed due to lack of use and the public use of bottled water. Gary Chich checked with a plumber about the well water issues pertaining to the filters that keep plugging up. He said more than likely it is because the water doesn’t get used enough. He suggested on occasion to run a hose outside and let the pump run for the whole day.
The State will be harvesting timber on the state owned land on Pagel Road. The 2021 road tour to inspect the town roads conditions, by the board members, is scheduled for April 22nd. 
The Government Grant application for town road construction has been submitted. A few residents from the town voiced their displeasure with the County Zoning departments enforcement of zoning permits. The board understood the complaints, but explained how it is out of the Town’s control. There were a few businesses that did not past the last fire inspections. 
Bids for blacktopping this summer will be requested.
Gary Chich and Doug Hines will attend the Wisconsin Towns Association District meeting on April 29th in Stevens Point. They will be offering the certification for the Board of Review. 
Gary Prill, from the Plan Commission,approved the Sellner conditional use permit. 

PUBLIC INPUT: 
Mike Grassl was present to give his pitch for a write in candidate for the Iola-Scandinavia School Board.

The 2021 Annual Meeting isscheduled for April 19th at 7:00PM. 
Next meeting Monday, May 2nd, 2022 at 7:00PM

A motion to adjourn was madeby Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor.

Meeting Adjourned.       
Doug Hines, Clerk  


